



Bryce Jordan President 201 Old Main The Pennsylvania State University University Park, PA 16802

February 21, 1990

Dr. James B. Stewart
Director, Black Studies Program
236 Grange Building
University Park, Pennsylvania 16802

Dear Jim:

The University community needs to begin now to prepare for an appropriate Universitywide recognition of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. for 1991. Dr. Grace Hampton, Vice Provost of the University, will chair a President's Planning Committee for Martin Luther King Recognition. The purpose of the committee will be to develop appropriate plans in a timely fashion for this important observance.

I would like you to serve as a member of this committee. Dr. Hampton will contact you to schedule a meeting of the committee. A list of committee members is attached for your information.

Thank you for your help in what I know will be a successful program of recognition for Dr. King.

Sincerely yours,

Brvc Jordan

attachment

cc: Grace Hampton